North Plainfield Library Advisory Committee
Minutes
November 15, 2011

The meeting was called to order by Florence Mannion at 8:10pm. The Statement of Compliance was read then by Florence.

Attendance:
The following members were present: Mary Forbes, Elizabeth Havrilla, Susan Feibush, Ruth DeBang, Florence Mannion, Pat Stabile
Staff Members Present: Lauren Ryan, Keith McCoy

Absent: Barbara Kreder, Allan Igo, Elizabeth Okereke (student representative)

Secretary’s Report
The September minutes were then presented.  Mary Forbes explained that any change in the ordinance regarding swearing in a student representative would need to be approved by the borough. Mary Forbes moved to accept the minutes as amended and was then seconded by Pat Stabile.  

Treasurer’s Report
All accounts balanced.
A copy of this report will be placed on file for audit.
An accounting of account balances and activity was distributed via email prior to meeting.
Lauren submitted a detailed account of income/expenses and said document was approved by board. 

County Report
Keith McCoy presented the county report. 
Lauren is currently working on a proposal for a county wide museum pass collection. 
SCLS is purchasing a new van for deliveries. 
There is a possibility of Manville joining SCLS, Keith and Brian will be speaking to the staff in Manville next week. The Manville library board is interested in joining; it is yet to be determined how the council and mayor feel about the proposition. 
The Sunday schedule will change slightly in 2012. The last Sunday that Bridgewater and Hillsborough are open will be May 2nd (previously the libraries were open on Sundays until the week before Memorial Day). 
Evelyn Silverstein is retiring after nearly 30 years of chairing the library commission. There will be a reception in her honor at the Bridgewater Library on Friday December 2nd at 5:30pm. 
The creation of a library foundation has been approved by the commission. Keith will send out more information to the library advisory boards and the Friends groups with details about the foundation, the first meeting date, and the bylaws.


Branch Director’s Report
Jobs and responsibilities are shifting around in the children’s department. Mona Mahaga-Ajala has been promoted from part-time to full time (she took over June’s old position). Judy Wilhelm is retiring at the end of December. Melissa Meola, currently our part time children’s library will become full time after Judy’s retirement. We are in the process of hiring two part timers to replace the part time vacancies of Mona and Melissa. 

A retirement party for Judy is planned for Wednesday December 28th at 12:30.

Adult programming continues to grow in popularity. A very successful program in honor of Hispanic Heritage month drew over 100 people into the building on Saturday October 22nd. Milagros Santos organized an event that included music, dancing, and a buffet of food from various Hispanic countries. The Courier News printed a letter to the editor in appreciation of the program. 

Danielle Rassa, at Lauren’s request, dropped off all paperwork that she had concerning the Friends of NPL. Lauren will go through the paperwork to determine where we are in the process of having a legitimate Friends organization for NPL. Florence Mannion asked if Danielle ever cashed the check the library board gave to the Friends to secure their 401c3 status. Lauren said she will look into it.
Lauren also discussed the eReader training that staff will receive and the extensive SCLS ebook collection. She also noted that several of the staff received Notary training and once all the paperwork is processed, NPL will have 6 notaries on staff. 

The floor of the circulation workroom is still unsafe. Lauren gathered several proposals to have the floor covered by a safe surface, but the borough has yet to provide funds to make this possible. Mary Forbes promised to look into the matter. 

New Business
Mary Forbes moved to approve the meeting dates for next year as listed in agenda and Ruth DeBang seconded. 
The 2012 dates are:
January 24, March 20, June 19, September 18, November 20. All Tuesdays at 7:30pm. 

We discussed at length the hazards of the children playing outside after school. Several parties stressed it is the responsibility of the borough to maintain order on the street. Keith was asked if there are additional funds available for a second security guard. Keith said that there are no additional funds and that things would not change until people complained at council meetings. Mary Forbes explained that the police department is currently short staffed and that arresting officers were being held at the station to do paperwork (previously the job of clerks). 


Good of the Order
A reminder that the next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, January 24th at 7:30pm.

Motion to adjourn was made by Mary Forbes and seconded by Pat Stabile. All voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:35pm.
Submitted by,

Lauren Ryan

Branch Director
